
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
To:  Staff from Institutions enrolled in the CIRB Initiative 
 Coordinating Group Staff 
 Various Branches, NCI Cancer Therapy Evaluation Program 
 
From: John D. Horigan 
 CIRB Administrator; NCI CIRB Operations Office 

 
Date:  June 19, 2015 
 
Subject: FDA Inspection of CIRB  
 
 
 
A routine inspection of the CIRB was completed by Food and Drug Administration (FDA) representatives 
between February 4, 2015 and February 6, 2015.   
 
The FDA concluded that the CIRB complied with the statutory requirements at 21 CFR 50 and 21 CFR 56.  
A copy of the FDA’s final communication regarding the inspection is included below.  



 
 
 

 
    
 



 
 
 

    
 



 
 
 

 
    
 


